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A report on 

Valedictory Session of 15 day Internship Programme 

 

A valedictory event to mark the successful completion of 15 day Internship 

Programme curated by Electronic Media Production Centre is organized at KKHSOU 

City Campus on 27th April 2022. Convened at the Conference Hall, 4th Floor from 2 PM 

onwards, the programme is graced by the presence of Hon’ble Vice Chancellor and 

Registrar of the University. A total of eight (8) students from D.K. Girls College, Mirza, 

Kamrup had completed the internship programme.  

Dr. Sangeeta Kakoty, Dy. Director, EMPC elaborated the agenda of the meeting 

and  highlighted the core objective of training undergraduate students in the domain of 

electronic and print media through the internship programme since last few years. The 

Hon’ble Vice Chancellor of the 

University Prof. Nripendra 

Narayan Sarma congratulated the 

students and called upon them to 

hone their skills in different 

verticals of audio-visual content 

production, which is an emerging 

domain.  He further urged them to volunteer as ‘Goodwill Ambassador’ of the University, 

spreading the message of positivity about the University. Dr. Arupjyoti Choudhury, 

Registrar of the University in his speech asked the students to practice the tenets of 

Community Journalism taught in the course by reporting events from their locality. The 

programme was coordinated by Hemprokash Mout, Programme Assistant, EMPC.  
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It is worth highlighting that the internship programme commenced from 21st 

March, 2022 and the training was imparted through a judicious mix of theory and practice 

on different aspects of Audio Visual production for Radio, Television and New Media, 

Journalism. The practical sessions were conducted at Jnan Taranga Community Radio 

station and EMPC Multimedia studio that having the latest audio visual production 

infrastructure. 

The students also shared their experience of participating in the programme. A 

student, Jupitara Das said that she has got the 

opportunity to practice the theories of media 

production as taught in the text books with 

the equipment and practical classes held as 

part of the internship programme. The 

meeting transpired to culmination with a 

cordial round table among everyone 

present along with light refreshment.  

  

The meeting was ended with the Vote of Thanks offered by Utpal Bhattacharjya, 

AV Production Executive, EMPC. 

 

 

 

       Deputy Director - EMPC 


